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   July 27, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL 
Kim Chantry 
Philadelphia Historical Commission 
1515 Arch Street – 13th Floor 
Philadelphia, PA 19102 
Kim.Chantry@Phila.gov   

Re: 520 & 522 Kauffman Street (collectively, the “Properties”)  
 Request to Amend Application for Review in Concept  

Dear Ms. Chantry: 

As you are aware, this firm represents Chloe Deon and Ashley Schwab, the 
owners (the “Owners”) of the above referenced Property.  An Application for Review in 
Concept was submitted on July 14, 2020 for the addition proposed to the existing 
single-family home (the “Application”). Thank you for your attention to this Application. 
We have reviewed the comments you provided via email on July 21, 2020 and we 
appreciate your feedback.   

 
 The now existing windows and door at the Property were installed by the Owners 
under the mistaken understanding that such work was approved by Residential Building 
Permit No. 982740, dated June 5, 2019. At no time was it their intention to perform work 
outside the scope of the permit or to avoid the review and approval of the Historical 
Commission. Accordingly, we respectfully request that you allow us to amend the 
Application at this time to include the existing windows and door so these conditions can 
be appropriately reviewed by the Architectural Committee and members of the Historical 
Commission. To assist the Commission with this review, photographs of the previous 
and existing conditions are attached hereto as Exhibit “A” and specifications for the 
windows are attached as Exhibit “B”.  
 
 We look forward to the opportunity to present these conditions along with the 
proposed improvements to the Architectural Committee at the upcoming meeting on 
July 28, 2020. We also welcome staff comments to these conditions and appreciate 
staff’s consideration of this matter. While this review is pending, we respectfully request 
that you refrain from referring this case to the Department of Licenses and Inspections 
(“L&I”) for issuance of a violation if possible. We will be happy to consider and 
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incorporate comments from members of staff, the Architectural Committee, and the 
Historical Commission through this process to correct any issues that currently exist.  
 
 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need any additional 
information at this time. Thank you for your continued attention to this matter.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Stephanie M. Boggs  
 

cc: Jonathan E. Farnham, Ph.D., Executive Director (Jon.Farnham@phila.gov)  
 Philadelphia Historical Commission (preservation@phila.gov)  
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Exhibit “A” 

PREVIOUS & EXISTING CONDITIONS OF WINDOWS AND DOOR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



520-22 Kauffman 
Application for Review in Concept  

Previous Condition:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



520-22 Kauffman 
Application for Review in Concept  

Existing Conditions:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



520-22 Kauffman 
Application for Review in Concept  

 



Exhibit “B” 

WINDOW SPECIFICATIONS 



 









KIM
Typewritten Text
Before window and door replacement
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